Parliamentary Government in England
tion. It is a factor of disunity produced by the dispro-
portion between the forces of production and the relations
of production in our society; it cannot be transcended,
within the postulates of parliamentary democracy, save as
that disproportion  is transcended.   It is  not met,  as
Bagehot §aw, merely by the constitution of Cabinets of
"moderate" men. The danger of that conception is in its
invitation to ministers to avoid the action to which their
principles call them in the hope that their abandonment
may, in some mystic fashion, discover a formula of social
peace. Such a conception can only lead to success" in
periods of economic expansion when capitalist confidence
permits the extension  of concessions to the  masses.
Where it does not obtain, the result of the attempt to
concede is, as is shown by the experience of England and
America and France, the inevitable suspension of capi-
talist confidence. A Socialist Party, in a word, cannot
operate capitalist democracy successfully except upon the
postulates of its opponent; and its Cabinet is, therefore,
unable to attain the conditions under which it can both
know what it wants to do and do that courageously. It,
therefore, either becomes a weak government; or, alter-
natively, by the fact of its courage to act upon its faith, it
suspends the confidence of capitalists in its purposes
which is necessary to the maintenance of that continuity
which the functioning of the Cabinet in a parliamentary
democracy requires, I see no escape from this dilemma;
certainly no escape that is available in terms of institu-
tional machinery. For at this point we are back, as the
earlier chapters of this book-have sought to show, at the
foundations of our society. We cannot agree about its
institutional superstructure until we have agreed once
more about the nature of those foundations.
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